
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on Thursday, March 11, 2021 at 

5:30pm on the Police Reform & Reinvention Plan at the Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park 

Place, Port Henry, New York. 

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  Matt Brassard   Councilman 

  Nathan Gilbo   Councilman 

 

Others Present:  William Trybendis and Rose French-Town Clerk. 

 

Supervisor Scozzafava called the Public Hearing to order at 5:30pm. 

 

He then read the legal notice calling for the Public Hearing.   

 

He asked the public watching on Facebook to hold their questions and they would be answered at 

the end of the meeting.  The Supervisor read a brief history on the Police Department (see 

attached).  He then turned it over to Councilman Anderson.  Councilman Anderson read the 

collaborative (see attached).  He said he tried to address everything.  The Supervisor stated he 

feels this change is geared more towards bigger communities.  He then read the police report for 

2020 (see attached).  He stated that for two (2) officers, it is a busy department.  There were no 

questions on Facebook.  No comments from the Board.  The Supervisor stated if someone 

watches the meeting at a later date and has any questions, feel free to message him; send him an 

email or call the Town Hall.   

 

The Hearing closed at 5:42pm. 

 

___________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


